EAST MARLBOROUGH TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Meeting of the Board – August 18, 2010

Chairman Cuyler H. Walker called the public meeting to order at 7 a.m., in the Township Building. Supervisors Richard E. Hicks, Eddie G. Caudill, and Robert F. Weer were also present. The extended agenda had been publicly noted in the Daily Local News.

Bills. By unanimous vote (4-0), the attached list of invoices was approved for payment, with the following totals:

General Fund	\$ 29,378.73
Sewer Fund	\$ 38,387.13
State Fund	\$223,426.43
Development Fund	\$ 1,423.41

It was agreed that the Sewer Fund payment to URS would be partially held to resolve the question of payment to Technivate for the correction to a curb stop location of W. Locust Lane; Supervisors agreed to request the URS fund 50% of the cost of the correction.

Whitewing Farm Escrow Release. By unanimous vote, (4-0), the Board approved the release of \$75,275 of funds escrowed for improvements; Mr. P.J. DeSeta was present and signed the release forms.

Township Application for Pennsylvania Community Transportation Initiatives. Natasha Manbeck of the Chester County Planning Commission and Don Jacobs of Traffic Planning and Design talked about options for the Township in seeking funding for Smart Transportation enhancements. The supervisors agreed to pursue a grant for a study of both the Route 82 corridor as well as Doe Run Road from Unionville Village to Longwood Gardens. The study would also include feasibility for two roundabouts, one at Willowdale Intersection and the other at Longwood and Conservatory Roads. The grant application is due September 15, 2010.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:54 a.m.

EAST MARLBOROUGH TOWNSHIP

Jane R. Laslo, Manager/Secretary